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1.1   Announcement, dated October 28, 2004

1.2   Third Quarterly Report 2004, dated October 28, 2004

        CAUTIONARY STATEMENT WITH RESPECT TO FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

     The Third Quarterly Report 2004 of China Eastern Airlines Corporation
Limited (the "Company") contains certain forward-looking statements that are, by
their nature, subject to significant risks and uncertainties. These
forward-looking statements include, without limitation, statements relating to
competition in the China aviation industry, the Company's planned measures to
improve efficiency and enhance competitiveness, the impact of these measures on
the Company's results of operations, the impact of international activities and
the impact of the policies and related measures of the Civil Aviation
Administration of China (the "CAAC"), and the Chinese government on market
demand, the Company's future strategic and business plans for 2004 and the
international and domestic economies and aviation industries. The Company does
not intend to update these forward-looking statements.

     These forward-looking statements reflect the current view of the Company
with respect to future events and are not a guarantee of future performance.
Actual events or results may differ materially from information contained in the
forward-looking statements as a result of various factors, including, without
limitation, any changes in regulatory policies of the CAAC (including any policy
changes in price systems), the effects of competition on the demand and price of
the Company's services, changes in the global economic conditions (including
economic development and conditions of the countries served by the flights of
the Company), the political and economic conditions of China, the cost and
availability of aviation fuel, any significant changes in the exchange rates
between Renminbi or Hong Kong dollar and U.S. dollar or Japanese yen and the
Company's ability to obtain adequate financing on commercially acceptable terms.
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Date: November 1, 2004                By: /s/ YE YIGAN
                                          --------------------------------------
                                          Name:  Ye Yigan
                                          Title: Chairman of Board of Directors
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